
I congratulate him on his 

appointment. 

Finally, I had the great 

privilege last Friday to 

present former teacher, Ms 

Jill Hopper, with a Director 

General’s medallion for 

service to public education in 

WA for 38 years.  

Ms Hopper was, for many 

years, a Year 6/7 teacher at 

Caralee, and before that 

taught at Carawatha Primary 

School which amalgamated 

with Willagee Primary 

School to form Caralee 

Community School in 2005.   

Ms Hopper was a wonderful 

teacher and gave her all for 

the children she taught.    

She retired due to ill health 

but was determined to come 

back to Caralee to receive 

her medal.                      

The staff and I wish Ms 

Hopper a happy and 

wonderful retirement, 

particularly now she has time 

to go the football and 

support the mighty Dockers, 

as she has been doing 

recently. 

Jason Shapcott        

Principal 

We are past half way in Term 

2 for 2017, and teachers are 

busily preparing student 

reports for semester one.   I 

have been impressed with 

the learning opportunities 

our teachers are providing 

across the school as I visit 

classes, and look forward to 

reading all student reports in 

preparation for them going 

home in the last week of 

term.  

Our AFL Ambassador of the 

Year, Ms Aleisha Cotton, 

kindly organised a team of 

Caralee children to attend 

the recent AFL Indigenous 

Round. A number of our 

Indigenous students were 

very lucky to be invited to 

participate in the half-time 

little league match between 

the West Coast Eagles and 

GWS.  Our players won the 

day kicking one goal to the 

other team’s one point. As 

well as getting to play in front 

of a crowd of 37, 750 people, 

our boys and girls got to 

form a guard for the GWS 

senior team and returned to 

the ground to meet Eagles 

player, Jordan Snadden.  

The behaviour of our students 

was exemplary at all times and 

they got to see some great 

play up close.  Big thanks go 

to Mr Darron Acott who gave 

up his time to supervise the 

children on the weekend, and 

who was ably supported by 

parents Tash Garrett and 

Amanda Headland. 

Speaking of Mr Acott, he has 

recently been appointed as a 

permanent Deputy Principal 

to Caralee CS as of this week. 

This completes a long period 

of Acting DP’s filling in my old 

substantive DP position while 

I was Acting Principal. 

Ironically, Mr Acott was first 

Acting DP in that period and 

won a postion at Carnarvon 

DHS based on his good work 

here at Caralee.                    

It is wonderful to have him 

back, and his expertise in 

music, and with Positive 

Behaviour Support (PBS), is a 

great asset to our school, and 

Principal 
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 Fri, 2nd Jun           

Interschool (Yrs 4-6) 

 Mon, 5th Jun       

WA Day             

Public Holiday 

 Wed, 7th Jun      

Reward Day 

 Tue, 13th Jun      

P&C Meeting 

 Wed, 14th Jun    

Assembly B3 

 Fri, 16th Jun        

Interschool (Yrs 4-6) 

 

BOOK FAIR 

Wed, 21st Jun -  

Mon, 26th Jun 

(note : amended dates) 

Inside this issue: 

AFL Indigenous Round 

Deputy Principal’s Role 

Jill Hopper Presentation 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

CAPORN YOUNG sponsoring CCS by supplying paper for their newsletters 
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Upgrade older toilets with water-
saving WaterSense® labelled models.  

TIP # 30 

If your toilet flapper doesn’t close properly 
after flushing, replace it.  

Kindergarten 
2018 

Kindy applications are now open for children born      
between 1st June 2013 and 30th June 2014. 
 
Register your interest now at the Administration Office 
and an Enrolment Package will be sent to you. 

Join the Dollarmites on a savings adventure in the future 

with School Banking! 

School Banking not only benefits our students 

but is also a great fundraiser for our school.  

Our school receives $5 when a student makes 

their first ever School Banking deposit and 5% 

on every deposit made through the school (to a 

maximum of $10 per individual deposit). 

School Banking day is Thursday. Each week all you need to do is drop the 
deposit book up to the office. 
 
CommBank will be attending the assembly on the 14th June at Caralee CS:  
Time:  9.00am  Date:  Wed, 14th June       Location: Under covered area 

 

If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver Account for 

your child, you can visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on 

the link to open a Youthsaver account. A School Banking representative will 

be available at the Information Session to show you how you can do this. 

In order to verify yourself and your child, you will need your driver’s 

licence and your child’s birth certificate, but if you don’t have these with 

you on the day, you can complete verification online at home. 

Connecting with Caralee CS has never been easier!     

To download the free app just visit the App Store for 

iPhones or Google Play for Androids.                     

Search for Updat-ed, and from the menu select our 

school. We’ll receive your registration request and will 

need to approve you before your app is up and running. 

Sign up today! 

R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

B8 Breakfast - what a great way to start the day! 

 

Term 2 – Important Dates  

Bakers Delight Initative:       

Year 2 ‘s -  1st to 30th June  

Tea Towel Orders:                   

to be returned by the 14th June 

Schoolastic Book Fair:          

from Wed, 21st to Mon, 26th June 

midday (note: amended dates)  

School Lapathon:  29th June 

 

 

 

 

What:                                    

Caralee Community School Fete  

When:                                     

Friday 10th November  4pm - 8pm. 

Where:                                     

On the School grounds 

More info to come. 

Uniform Shop is open every 2nd 

Wednesday (Assembly Days) from 

8.15 - 8.50am.  We have ample  

supply of the black waterproof 

school  jackets, and the ochre fleece 

zip jackets are now back in stock 

ready for the cooler months.              

Order forms can be placed at the 

office if you are unable to make the 

above time and day. 

Our Next P & C 

Meeting will be 

held at 7pm – Week 

8 Tuesday 13th June 

in the staff room.   

Contact us via email @         
caralee.pandc@gmail.com or look for us  
https://www.facebook.com/

caralee.p.and.c.2016/  

Ask Questions     Be Involved  

http://wateruseitwisely.com/plunging-into-green/
http://www.epa.gov/WaterSense/about_us/watersense_label.html
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/updat-ed/id1026772432?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sdsoftware.updat_ed&hl=en
http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
mailto:caralee.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
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In music, the classes have been 

jamming out on the instruments and 

applying their new rhythms to catchy 

songs such as 'Shape of You', 'Hey 

Everybody' & the 'Pirate Song'.  

They've also been practising the skills 

required to play in a band or 

ensemble.  

These skills include listening to your 

band members/conductor to make 

sure that every instrument is heard 

and that the whole band starts and 

stops together. 

Girls Football 

On Friday the 19th of May, Miss Cotton 

took a group of our girls to participate in 

an AFL girls interschool carnival. The event 

was held a Sutherlands Park in Gosnells and 

was attended by schools from all over the 

South Metro district. 

Our girls, under the coaching of Sam Atkins 

and Miss Cotton, won EVERY game by a 

significant margin, resulting in Caralee being 

crowned the Dockers Cup 

champions!  

According to Sam Atkins, our team 

members followed their instructions, 

played in a fair and competitive spirit and 

displayed high levels of good behaviour and 

sportsmanship. 

Well done to Miss Cotton, adding yet 

another piece of silverware to our 

collection. 

LDC & Caralee's dance moves are 

getting better and better every week as 

we prepare for our Dance Concert in 

Week 9 (Friday 23rd June, 1:30pm, 

undercover area).  

Keep your eyes peeled for a note this 

week that will let you know about the 

concert costumes for each class! 

 

On Thursday the 25th May, the 

Caralee Choir students travelled to 

Melville Civic Centre to perform at 

'Singfest 2017'.  

They joined five other schools to make 

a massed choir of approximately 150 

students, and sang the songs that they 

have been learning all year in choir.  

The choir performed their own song 

'Seasons of Love' on stage which 

featured eight brave soloists - Danielle 

Crowe, Campbell Greig, Rosie Phillips, 

Eloise Daws, Bianca Lindley, Tahlia 

Bolton, Margarette Camama & Emy-Lee 

Fitgerald.  

I'd like to say a huge congratulations to 

all of the choir members - you 

performed  confidently 

and sang beautifully.  

Next stop, Burswood, Term 3!  

Music Miss Rhiannan Longley 

Choir Miss Rhiannan Longley 

Sport Mr Darron Acott Dance Miss Rhiannan Longley 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au


COMMUNITY NEWS 

http://www.melvillecity.com.au/index.php/component/alfrescocontent/?nodeid=201a6ffc-d5db-4c6c-a4c6-31d0de7a624f
http://www.children.ymcawa.org.au/caralee/before-and-after-school-hours-care
https://www.anglicarewa.org.au/relationships/default.aspx
http://www.waapa.ecu.edu.au/corporate-training-and-short-courses/explore-short-courses/available-short-courses/winter-school-holiday-program/the-waapettes-drama

